
I am Chetna, born on February 16, 

2009, making me 15 years old. 

Currently, I am diligently preparing for 

my upcoming board exams, focusing 

on thorough studying and solving 

previous years' question papers to 

familiarize myself with exam patterns 

and question types. 

I am delving into biology, 

physics, and chemistry, actively engaging in 

question-solving sessions and performing 

well in tests. To reinforce my understanding, 

I adopt the method of writing questions and 

subsequently answering them, aiding in 

better retention of concepts. 

 In this subject, I practise 

map work and solve questions provided by 

my teacher. By solving these questions, I 

aim to solidify my knowledge and recall 

answers effectively during exams. 



Although I have not 

completed my maths book yet, I plan 

to finish it by October. I am dedicated 

to understanding and mastering the 

concepts within the stipulated time 

frame. 

My preparation for the 

English exam involves solving 

questions, extensive reading, and 

grammar practice. By actively 

engaging in these activities, I aim to 

enhance my language skills and excel 

in the subject. 

Similarly, in Hindi, I focus on 

solving question papers and honing 

my grammar skills to ensure 

comprehensive preparation for the 

exam. 



I start my day with yoga, 

practicing various asanas to 

promote physical and mental 

well-being. Additionally, I 

actively participate in 

shramdan activities, including 

toilet cleaning, mopping, and 

general cleaning, which I find 

fulfilling and enjoyable. 

Our journey to the North-East 

commenced on October 29th. We embarked on a train from Paliba to Titlagarh, 

where we spent a night before continuing our journey to Guwahati. In Guwahati, we 

stayed in a dharmshala and visited Gandhi Mandapam and Kamakhya Temple. Our 

exploration continued to Tezpur, where we visited the Shiva temple and Agni Garh. 

Subsequently, we travelled to Arunachal Pradesh, staying overnight in Rupa, where 

we enjoyed local cuisine consisting of eggs, bananas, and other delicacies. The next 

day, we ventured to Twang, where we stayed in an army camp and visited Bumla to 

witness the China border. This experience evoked strong emotions, and interactions 

with army personnel provided valuable insights into border security. Returning to 



Rupa, we appreciated the warmth and 

hospitality of the locals before 

proceeding to Kaziranga, where we 

indulged in a thrilling jeep safari, 

observing various wildlife species. Our 

journey continued to Meghalaya, where 

we visited Seven Sisters Falls and 

Elephant Falls, and then to West Bengal 

before reaching Sikkim. In Sikkim, we 

explored Baba Ji Maharaja Mandir and 

Char Dham Shiva Temple, celebrating 

Diwali with joy and enthusiasm. 

Returning to West Bengal, we visited 

Science City, Victoria Memorial Hall, 

and Sri Aurobindo's birthplace before 

concluding our journey in Kechla on 

November 14th. 

The past year has been marked by 

dedicated academic pursuits, enriching 

experiences, and memorable adventures. I 

am grateful for the opportunities to learn, 

explore, and grow, and I look forward to 

applying these experiences in my future 

endeavours. 

 

 

 



 


